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Sunday 16 September 2007

Day fourteen

A Sunday in the country
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Deep blue skies this morning as the sun bathed the Côte in an intense light promising a fine day. But sadly, this will be the last – if one is to believe the weather forecast – of this fine spell, making every ray extra-special. It is as if the resplendent weather is an homage to these blessed vendanges and in particular, to our courageous winery team who despite a lack of sleep following the traditional Paulée celebrations, still managed to assemble in Premeaux this morning for one final communion. They were nine today, on this peaceful Sunday morning, to carry out the same tasks as they have repeated daily for the past fortnight.

The first rituals of the day were light pigeages and pumping over in the wooden vats where the year’s harvest now gently rests, to push down the recalcitrant caps and wet them with the juice. The fermentation vats for these future reds were then covered with transparent plastic sheeting like so many giant pots of jam. Their names, chalked on the vats, now give an identity to their esoteric numbers from 1-31. They are all full and firmly on the road to fermentation, even if some of them have yet to begin. The yeasts from the more precocious among them fill the air, and will draw the latecomers along in their invisible wakes.
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We also did two pressings of the whites harvested yesterday; firstly, the Côte de Beaune and secondly, the Clos Blanc which for once will be racked off without waiting the normal 24 hours, because we want to kept this exceptional raw material as intact as possible.

But the Côte de Beaune, which is naturally more acidic, will be kept in stainless steel vats for a few days at a low temperature in order to hasten its tartaric acid.

Using gravity as usual, our cellar man put the Clos Blanc we pressed yesterday into barrels set in their neat rows in the cellar, ready and waiting to receive this noble grape juice. For the Clos Blanc, we are using a small proportion of new barrels – no more than 30%. For the other whites, we are using 20-30%, depending on the wine. This is because the wood tends to come through white wine more because the must has no tannins, whereas the reds’ tannic structure makes them less sensitive. In either case one needs to be subtle. The Clos Blanc will thus also have a proportion of “barrels of one wine” – those that have already been used once – and in particular, a proportion made from oaks from the nearby Cîteaux Forest, with the idea of finding a harmony between our Vougeot wines and their Cistercian origins.

The afternoon finished with the destalking of six cases of Musigny by a reduced team of Pierre and Patricia, accompanied by the chatterings of Dominique, our ecologist from Bresse.

Tomorrow will see the final harvest of the whites of the Clos du Prieuré, which will bring the Domaine’s 2007 vendanges to a close. Pierre is as calm and imperturbable as ever, and happy with his second year at the Vougeraie, and with this successful birth that will proceed the long and painstaking task of bringing to maturity this somewhat-capricious vintage.

So until tomorrow and our last bulletin...
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Domaine  de  La  Vougeraie  -  Rue de  L’Eglise  -  21700  Premeaux-Prissey

Tel : 03.80.62.48.25  -  Fax : 03.80.61.25.44 - www.domainedelavougeraie.com
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